

Bobbie Noonan's Child Care, LLC.

1217 Cape Coral Pkwy. W. Cape Coral, FL 33914 (239) 945-3366 Fax: (239) 945-3358





2019 Newsletter

We would like to wish all of our families a very Happy New Year! Many thanks for all the wonderful gifts and delicious treats that we received during the holidays. They truly meant so much to each and every one of us!

We would like to send out a very special "Thank You" to all of the families who were able to attend Bobbie Noonan's 5th Annual "Santa's Workshop." It was a wonderful evening full of fun and laughter! The children had so much fun with caroling, jingling with the steps of Santa, ornament making and of course it wouldn't have been complete without a special visit from Santa himself. We look forward to doing it again next year! As always, thank you for your support.

To all of our new families - Welcome Aboard!!! We are so glad that you have become part of our team. If you ever have any questions or concerns please do not ever hesitate to call or stop by the office.

We would like to take a moment to remind all parents of our front door policy. We PLEASE ask that you do NOT let anyone in the school door at drop off or pick up times. Each parent must close the door securely behind them after entering and the second parent must enter the code themselves to gain access to the building. EFFECTIVE MONDAY, JANUARY 7TH OUR SCHOOL DOOR CODE WILL BE CHANGED. Please keep an eye out in your child's file for this information.

Registration will open on January 15th for the 2019/2020 school year. All children who will be attending will need to re-register. If your registration is received BEFORE FEBRUARY 1st only ½ of the Fall registration fee will be due. The registration fee is \$85.00 per child or \$130.00 per family. Our



Summer Camp registration will also be open at that time. There will be a \$30.00 activity fee for each child who attends. If you have any questions please call or stop by the office.

PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN THE FIRE ZONE!!!! This area is restricted to emergency personnel only!!!

Please remember that tuition is due the first day of the week that your child attends. If tuition is not paid by Friday morning a \$10.00 late fee will automatically be added to your account. Any child whose tuition falls behind more than two weeks will be dropped and will need to re-register. If paying monthly please be aware that some months have five weeks. Those that pay bi-weekly, tuition is due at the beginning of the two week period.

Please remember to label all incoming items including jackets and sweaters. Please note that children go outdoors daily (weather permitting) so please dress them accordingly.

We would like to remind you about our illness policy. If your child has been vomiting, has a green runny nose and a bad cough, has diarrhea or has had a fever within 24 hours of coming to school they should stay home. If your child has been sent home from school because they are ill, they should not return to school until they are symptom free and/or fever free for 24 hours. This policy is meant to protect your child as well as the other children and teachers. We do our best to keep the building disinfected and as clean as possible for the well being of all children.

PLEASE be sure to follow your scheduled drop-off and pick-up times that you have registered for. This is extremely important. The VPK/Pre-school hours are from 9:00-12:00. If you need earlier or later hours PLEASE see the office. If your child arrives earlier or stays later than their scheduled times, an additional fee will be charged to your account. Thank You!

If your child is in need of medication please be sure to sign it in daily. Please note medication is administered at 12:00 only. The medication must be in a prescribed container. Thank You!

If you have received a note stating that your child is in need of an updated medical or physical form please do so as soon as possible. The health nurse checks our files periodically and the children with out dated forms will not be able to attend until all of the information is current.

During the month of January all of the children will be evaluated to see how they are progressing and to see what we, as teachers, need to work more on in the classroom. During the month of February we will be holding Parent/Teacher conferences with each of you to discuss your child's progress. Please keep an eye out in your child's folder for their specific day.

Be sure to join Bobbie Noonan's Remind App! This is a wonderful way for Bobbie Noonan's to send out quick reminders about upcoming events, etc. If you have not yet signed up and need more information please see the office. Thank You!

If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call or stop by the office. We will always do our best to accommodate any needs you may have.

Again, HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!!

HAPPY, HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!!!!



EMILY GOWDY	01/03/2014
KENNEDY CARPENTER	01/03/2014
KRISTEN GROEPL	01/08/2016
AUDREY THOMSON	01/13/2014
RHONEN STALEY	01/26/2017
ARIA PFEFFER	01/29/2018
PENELOPE FILLAK	01/31/2014

Sincerely, Ms. Tricia

